Report of Road and Trail Maintenance on the VCNP from May 13 to May 17, 2019
By Los Amigos de Valles Caldera and N. M. Cross Country Ski Club Volunteers

Sam Beard, Trails Chair, NMCCSC and Los Amigos Member

May 23, 2019
Volunteers from Los Amigos de Valles Caldera and the N. M. Cross Country Ski Club performed spring maintenance on five roads and trails on the Valles Caldera National Preserve from May 13 to May 17, 2019. The total number of down trees removed from the roads and trails was 308. Other project details are given in the table below.
The total time worked by volunteers on this project was 221 hours including 4 to 6 hours of round-trip travel for each volunteer from and to the Albuquerque area. The total number of hours worked by each volunteer including round-trip travel time was – Jerry Carroll, 36 hrs., Beth Carroll, 36 hrs., Sam Beard, 34 hrs., Dennis Crowther, 35 hrs., Dan Benton, 16 hrs., Bob Guarnieri, 20 hrs., Lena Patterson, 12 hrs,  and Jim Counce, 32 hrs. (including 1.5 hrs. travel each day).
	Trail
	Day 
and

Date
	No. of Trees

Removed
	Max.
Dia.
	Notes

	South Mountain Trail
	Mon., 5-13
	  20
	18 in.
	Added blue diamonds

	Rabbit Ridge Trail
	Tues., 5-14
	  25
	21 in.
	Highest tree was in snow.
Jim’s UTV broke down

	Coyote Call Trail
	Tues. 5-14
Wed. 5-15
	  30
  40
	16 in.

20 in.
	Stopped by thunderstorm

Added blue diamonds

	VC-0201 South Part
VC-0201 North Part
	Wed., 5-15

Thurs., 5-16
	  38
106
	22 in.

26 in.
	Hiked 2.9 miles
Hiked 3.0 miles

	Valle Grande Trail
	Fri., 5-17
	  49
	20 in.
	----

	
	
	
	
	

	Total No. of Trees Removed
	
	308
	
	


Two memorable events occurred this year – (1) On Tuesday, Jim Counce’s UTV had a flat tire and broke a shock absorber on Rabbit Ridge Trail; therefore, it was not available for the other work days. Due to snow and the UTV break down, the crew did not work to the upper end of the road. (2) Due to the UTV break down, it was necessary for the volunteers to carry all the equipment during the 3-mile hike each day on Wednesday and Thursday on the VC-0201 road. The result was two strenuous work days, especially on Thursday.
We appreciate the project planning done by Jim Counce. The volunteers enjoyed working on the VCNP and staying in the A-frames. We look forward to working on the VCNP in the future and hope that housing will continue to be available for us. Project photographs are presented in the attached Word document.
Sam Beard

NMCCSC Trails Chair and Los Amigos Member
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